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September 29, 2021    Student Name: ___________________________ 
  

Dear Parents/Guardians:   
  
RE: Class Reorganization   
  
Each fall, HWDSB reviews elementary student enrolment in schools, and reorganizes staffing if 
actual enrolment differs from spring projections. It is normal for student enrolment to 
fluctuate a little.  
  
This year, the fall reorganization is more widespread due to the in-person/remote option for 
students, as well as the ongoing need to meet provincial class size requirements.  
  
Specifically, at our school, the reorganization will mean:  
  

• A decrease in the number of classes, as some classes have closed due to 

decreased in-person enrolment 

• An increase in the number of Remote Classes  

• A decrease in the number of teaching staff, aligned with the closure of some   

      Classes 

 

Here is the new organization for Prince of Wales, effective October 4, 2021: 

 

Ms.  Sim Laura  Kindergarten 
Ms. Manners Jennifer DECE 
Mrs. Thiessen  Kristina Kindergarten 
Ms. Borreggine Amanda DECE 
Mr. Tilbury James Kindergarten 
Ms. Matuszewski Renee DECE 
Ms.  Lucek (LTO) Reanne Kindergarten 
Ms.  Filice Tanya DECE 
Ms.  Alaimo (LTO) Melissa Kindergarten 
Mr. Harper Justin DECE 
Ms.  Moorhead Ashley Kindergarten Remote 
.  TBD  DECE Remote  
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Mrs.  L'Abbe Nicole Grade 1A 
Ms.  Wasitis (LTO) Brenda Grade 1B 
Mrs. Carrington  Caroline Grade 2A 

Ms. Pyke Dawn Grade 12 Remote 

Ms.  Rollo Lindsay Grade 2B 

Ms. Terziev Karlee Grade 2C 
Ms.  McFarland Kris Grade 2 Remote 
Ms.  Coric Diana Grade 3A 
Ms. Balice Sabrina Grade 3B 
Ms. Verma Vandana  Grade 3C 
    

Mrs.  Vegh Janet Grade 4A 

Mrs. West Michelle Grade 4B 
Ms. Napier Heather Grade 45A 
Ms. Bill Jessica Grade 5A 
Ms Silvestri Melissa Grade 56A 
Mr.  Aglor Tyler Grade 6A 
Ms. Perks Andrea Grade 6B 

    

Mrs. Little Rebekah Grade 78A 
Ms. Karamath Kiki Grade 78B 
Mr. Midgley Matthew Grade 78C 

Mr. Wilkinson Dave Grade 78D 

    

Mrs. Spagnolo Jovana Learning Resource 

Ms. LeBoeuf Evelyn  Learning Resource and French 

Mrs Bye Tanya Learning Resource 0.5 

Mrs.  Beattie Jenny Learning Resource 

Mrs.  Stewart  Kelsey French 

Ms. Juteau Amber French 0.5 

Ms. Antone 
Jocelyn 
(Kaluyahawi) Mohawk Language 

Ms. Southon Lynda Music 

Mr.  Hyk Chris Primary Phys. Ed 
Ms.  Sud  Rachna ESL teacher 

Ms. Raymond Janet Reading Specialist 

Mrs. Mpofu (LTO) Sithandiwe Library 
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Ms. Clairmont Alyssa Prep 0.3 

Mr.  Schmelzle Mark CYCP-AIM 
Mr. McEwen Shawn SST 

 
 

We are sad to lose the following teachers: 

• Ms. Megan George 

• Ms. Flavia Blaga 

• Ms. Madisyn Doiron 

• Ms. Shelley Stacey 

• Ms. Ashley Gignac 

• Mr. Akarika Dawn 

• Mr. Trevor Ayre 

 

We apologize for any disruption this may cause and appreciate your understanding.   
  
As always, our team of dedicated educators will work with you to ensure your child is well 
cared for and experiences educational success.  
  
Your child's class placement effective October 4th is ____________________________ 

 

Teachers will be outside to meet classes on Monday, Oct 4th, so they know where to line up. 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us.  
  
Sincerely,   
 
Mubina Panju    Marco Lutterotti 
Principal     Vice-Principal 
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